Watsontown Borough Newsletter www.watsontownpa.info *** 570-538-1000



Be sure to report power outages! During non-business hours please call 570-742-8772.

GARBAGE COLLECTION Bob Frey Disposal 570-412-6842

Council Meeting
September 10, 2018 @ 7:00 pm

Committee Workshop
September 24, 2018 @ 7:00 pm
These meetings are held at the
Borough Building in Council
Chambers until further notice.



WABA Meeting, October 4th at noon at Ciro's. Please note the change in location. Lunch is on your own.

Watsontown Historical
Association
200 Main Street, Suite 1
Watsontown, PA 17777
570-538-1777
PLEASE NOTE: Our hours have changed. We are now open the 3rd Sunday of each month from 1 to 4 pm.



Longaberger Basket Bingo

at First Presbyterian Church, 401 Main Street,

Watsontown on Saturday,
September 8th at 2 pm. Doors
open at 1 pm, early bird game at
1:45 pm. Lunch available.
Chinese Auction*Raffle
Tickets available in advance or at

the door. Call 570-538-1491.

The Watsontown Borough is aware of cemetery lots for sale in the older & newer portions of the Watsontown cemetery. For more information, please call the office at 570-538-1000.





WATSONTOWN YARD SALES
will be held on Saturday,
September 29, 2018

Heritage Days 2018—The annual Warrior Run Fort Freeland Heritage Days will be held on Saturday, October 6th & Sunday, October 7th, rain or shine. Stroll amoung hundreds of period costumed crafters, tradesmen & demonstrators as they explain the skills used in central PA daily life from 1770-1870. Taste foods prepared on antique cook stoves & open hearths. Battle re-enactments each day. Visit the 1835 Warrior Run Church & the 1829 Hower-Slote House. Walk among Revolutionary War & Native American encampments. Located at 246 Warrior Run Blvd.,

Turbotville, PA 17772. This is an interactive festival your family will enjoy! Free parking, no pets & no smoking. For more information go to:

www.freelandfarm.org or email at info@freelandfarm.org

Bring this newsletter & receive \$1 off adult admission.



Issue 9—September 2018 BOROUGH OFFICE HOURS:

Mon. -Thurs. 7 am - 5 pm & Friday 7 am - 4 pm



The Watsontown Historical Association will be selling 1 quart hand thrown pitchers made by Westerwald

Pottery in Western, PA. The pitchers will have Watsontown Est 1867 & a hand painted blue design. The potter's initals & year will be on the bottom. There will be 107 pitchers availabe for purchase at \$30 each. To order or become a member, please call Diana at 570-538-1939. They will also be available at the Community Yard Sales at the Watsontown Historical Association headquarters at 200 Main Street.

Norman Eisley, Tax Collector 196 East 1st St. Watsontown 570-412-4194 norm@ptd.net





FINAL BRUSH PICK-UP: September 11th

The Borough crew will be picking up brush. This service is intended to collect material generated from minor tree pruning & yard maintenance. Hedge clippings, flower trimmings, etc. must be bagged & separate from the brush. No grass clippings, sod or root balls. Brush must be placed at the curb before 7 am on brush pick-up day. No pickups will be done on our alleys. Please make note of the above changes & dates. Everyone's cooperation is appreciated & allows this valuable service to continue.



The Watsontown Guild will hold their semi-annual Pierogi Sale at Lingles Bi-Lo on Friday,

October 19th from 9 to 7 pm & Saturday from 8 am until sold out. Guild members will be taking orders in advance as well. They are potato & cheese filled and \$5/dozen. Please call 570-538-2155 for more information.

BOROUGH OFFICIALS

President - Greg Miller
Vice President - Ken Hollenbach Jr.
Harry Hefty

Dan Folk
Brent Frey
Todd Moyer

Mayor - Russ McClintock
Chief of Police - Rodney Witherite
Borough Manager - Jay Jarrett
Secretary/Treasurer - Brendi Brooke
Asst. Sec./Treasurer - Lisa Davis
EMA Coordinator-Ken Hollenbach Jr.
PLANNING COMMISSION

Thomas Hetherington Monika Powell, Secretary Max Foust II Dale Chomas Chris Myers

ZONING HEARING BOARD

Chairman - Hal Crozier
Connie Criswell
Linda Daubert
Carlee Jarrett
Erica Frey

FIRE BOARD
Russ McClintock
Greg Miller





2018 Halls of Treats at the Watsontown United Methodist Church 1319 8th Street Drive

on Sunday, October 28th from 3-5 pm
Your business or organization is invited to decorate
a table to distribute candy to children as they pass
through our halls. Please contact Camy Brungard
at camy@windstream for more information.

Shepherd's Kitchen Saturday, September 29th Serving starts at 11a.m at the Watsontown United Methodist Church, 1319 Eighth St. Drive. Call 570-538-1017 for more info.

Wee Ones Childcare & preschool is now enrolling children of all ages! Call us today for more info. at 570-538-5274, email us at weeonescop@gmail.com or check us out on Facebook!



Happy Harbor Preschool is accepting enrollment for the 2018-2019 school year. Happy Harbor Preschool will give children the opportunity to become better prepared for Kindergarten & to grow in their Christian faith. Happy Harbor Preschool is an educational experience. We offer small class sizes with

two teachers per classroom. We are located at the Watsontown United Methodist Church on 8th Street Drive in a modern & clean facility that offers air conditioning, an outdoor playground & an indoor gym. The Junior Class is for children who

& an indoor gym. The Junior Class is for children who are 3 by Sept. 1st (& potty trained) with a maximum of 12 students per class. The Senior Class is for children who are 4 by Sept. 1st (& potty trained) with a maximum of 16 students per class. We offer both 2 day per week programs & 4 day a week programs for families to choose from. All classes participate in additional field trips, guest speakers, family events & more. Give us a call at 570-538-1017 ext.3 for more details & to get a registration form to enroll your child.

Holy Spirit Evangelical Lutheran Church 10275 State Rte 44, Watsontown 570-649-5822 holyspirit@windstream.net

We will celebrate Harvest Home Sunday on September 23rd. All fresh and non-perishable foods collected that day will be delivered to Haven Ministry in Sunbury.

We will be holding our Holiday Nut and Candy Sale through September. Contact the church office if you are interested in ordering. Orders are due Sunday, September 30th.

Mark your calendars for Saturday, November 3rd. Our ladies will be holding their annual Holiday Bazaar for 9-2.

Join us for worship at 9:00 am every Sunday!

Montgomery House Library Warrior Run Public Library 20 Church Street, PO Box 5 McEwensville, PA 17749 570-538-1381



Yoga In the
Watsontown Park
Come experience the
outdoors & feel good in

body, mind & soul. Thursdays from 7-8 p.m. & Saturdays from 9-10 a.m. Donation based classes. Bring your yoga mat, water, bug spray & blanket. Upcoming Dates for the **Special Needs Dance** at Watsontown Methodist Church 1319 8th Street Drive:

September 14th, 2018 October 19th, 2018 November 23rd, 2018 December 21st, 2018 January 18th, 2019 February 15th, 2019 March 15th, 2018 April 12th, 2019 May 17th, 2019

Doors open at 6:45 pm.
Dances are from 7—8:30 pm.

Kingdom Kidz, Inc. 11 E Third Street, Watsontown, PA 17777 570-838-3133 www.hiskingdomkidz.org



Saturday Sept. 15 – Lycoming Rotary Balloonfest, 42 S. Main St. Hughesville Pa. (Lycoming County Fairgrounds) Event is from 10 am – Dusk. Rain or Shine. Kingdom Kidz programs are 12:30pm, 2:15pm and 4:00 pm

Sunday, Sept. 16 – Puppet Dinner Theater, 11 E 3rd St. Watsontown. At the Puppet Home. Dinner at 12:30pm Puppet Program after at 1:15. For Info. Call

570 838 3133. Donations Accepted. Open to the Public. Handicap Accessible.

Friday Night Program, Sept. 21 - Kingdom Kidz Puppet Home, 11 E 3rd St. Watsontown. 7 pm Puppet Program. Open to the Public. Donations Welcome.

Saturday, Sept. 29 – Montandon Baptist Church, 257 Main St. Homecoming/Rally Day 2:00 pm. Community invited.

Kingdom Kidz is looking for volunteers who are willing to assist with the sound, lighting & media aspects of our programs.

We will train. Clearances are a requirement.

Quality Family Programming

The Watsontown Guild will meet on Monday,
September 17, 2018 at 7 pm in the Social Hall of the First
Presbyterian Church. Mr. Kerry Davis from
Northumberland County Drug & Alcohol will be speaking
about the drug crisis in our local school districts. All women
of the Watsontown area are invited to attend, so please join
us for a time of fellowship & enlightenment. An RSVP is not
necessary but for more information, please call Robbie at
570-538-2155.

Historic Program: Sunday, Sept. 16, 2:00 pm,
Historic Warrior Run Church. Randy Watts will
share the Indian trails used by the British and Indians
to take prisoners from Fort Freeland to Fort Niagara
239 years ago. Randy recently backpacked this 275mile route and will share memorable experiences.